

PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES: May 03, 2021 SAINT GEORGE CATHOLIC CHURCH

The parish council meeting was held at 6:00 pm in the library room on the third floor of the Scanlan Center, St. George, UT.

Present: Father Dave Bittmenn, Father Kelechi Alozie, Tim Kockler, Rita Cohen, Carole Drake, Don Drake, Angie Gomez, Juan Carbajal, Mariana Lawrentz, Sharon Paetzke, Sheila Redman, and Jane Mruczek. Later, two CERS from California, Alicia, and Ana, joined the meeting along with Maria Cedillo.

Absent: Deacon Rigoberto Aguirre, Deacon Rogaciano Tellez, and Ricardo Martinez

Father Dave opened the meeting with a prayer. Tim called for approval of the April minutes. Sheila Redman made the motion to approve; Juan Carbajal seconded. The minutes were approved without correction.

The first item to be discussed was the Food Sales Program (in lieu of the old Cinco program). A group to discuss procedures will be meeting this Thursday (May 06); Salvador Guido will also be present. People must be retrained how to use the equipment. A list of the people who are retrained and who get permits will be published and kept on file.

The other item discussed was establishing a streamlined way of getting the day's proceeds. At the end of the Saturday Masses and the Sunday Masses, the money must be counted and put into separate bags, which are properly labeled; each bag must include a note labeling what the money is for. Rita also needs to know who has permits and who will handle the money.

The question is: how often do we want to do this and for how long?

Angie said that her group doesn't want to do this because it's too complicated. Father Dave said that a meeting was scheduled for Thursday; an explanation re the controversies would be discussed.

Carole asked that permits be sent to her so she could keep them on file. She needs a list of food handlers with permits that indicate whether they are for 1 or 2 years.

The next topic discussed was the need for Religious Education Teachers for both the Holy Communion and the Confirmation classes. Mariana mentioned that, on the 28th, there will be a meeting for teachers and also for friends to accompany the teacher; hopefully, that will interest other people to join the program.

Tim asked Mariana to send him the info re their needs so he could post it on Flocknotes.

Father asked about Spanish-speaking teachers and a discussion followed. Jane reminded everyone that the children live in and deal with an English environment; they need to be able to explain their religion in English, especially in our prevalent Mormon society in which their children are taught to be missionaries of their religion; our children need to be able to explain their religion in English if religious topics come up.

Father said that we need to pray and to act. We need to plan to recruit more English teachers; otherwise, our children will be trained only in Spanish. Do we want a group of teachers to invite others to become teachers? Perhaps we could ask the diocese for ideas and check with other dioceses, including Las Vegas, on how they handle the bilingual situation. Maybe we should set up a committee to deal with or explore this topic.

Sheila pointed out that the English and the Spanish must work together.

Juan then translated the discussion for the Spanish-speaking guests at the meeting.

Carole suggested printing a separate flyer in which a plan would be formed and executed. Mariana could break down the description of each class. Perhaps the confirmation class could be assistants, mentors, or companions for those in grades 1, 2, and 3.

Sharon suggested printing up a schedule of the days and times for the classes.

At the next council meeting, a committee could be formed to work out the logistics and ideas.

The council discussed a parish survey describing the various groups in the parish along with a questionnaire asking people what they might be interested in. Carole asked how would we get this out to everyone? On the website? In an expanded bulletin?

Carole mentioned that she received a call from a new parishioner who wished to form a "Singles" or "Get Acquainted Social Club for Seniors" in our parish. This group will meet sometime in June.

Father asked if we should consider an immediate goal to get such a form describing various parish groups on our website and then follow up with a registration form in the bulletin, but not necessarily every week. We might be able to include reports and descriptions of the different groups in the parish.

Sharon mentioned that Bonnie Arndt was preparing a write-up re prayer shawls.

Questions re Flocknotes came up. Tim is working on edits for sign-up sheets and a flyer, trying to get 2 or 3 sheets down to 1 sheet. Question: do we need people to make announcements re Flocknotes at Mass?

Father Dave's goal: To unite all parishioners, all groups – K of C, CERS, et al. -- in one place.

The next council meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 14 at 6:00pm. Agenda topics include: formation of subcommittees for religious education; report on surveys; report on Flocknotes; report on food sales/kitchen meeting.

Father Dave closed the meeting with a prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane H. Mruczek

ACTA DEL CONSEJO PARROQUIAL: 3 de mayo de 2021 IGLESIA CATÓLICA DE SAN JORGE

La reunión del consejo parroquial se llevó a cabo a las 6:00 pm en la sala de la biblioteca en el tercer piso del Scanlan Center, St. George, UT.

Presentes: Padre Dave Bittmenn, Padre Kelechi Alozie, Tim Kockler, Rita Cohen, Carole Drake, Don Drake, Angie Gómez, Juan Carbajal, Mariana Lawrentz, Sharon Paetzke, Sheila Redman y Jane Mruczek.

Posteriormente, dos CERS de California, Alicia y Ana, se unieron al encuentro junto con María Cedillo.
Ausentes: Diácono Rigoberto Aguirre, Diácono Rogaciano Téllez y Ricardo Martínez

El Padre Dave abrió la reunión con una oración. Tim pidió la aprobación del acta de abril. Sheila Redman hizo la moción para aprobar; Juan Carbajal secundó. Las actas fueron aprobadas sin correcciones.

El primer tema que se discutió fue el Programa de Venta de Alimentos (en lugar del antiguo programa Cinco). Un grupo para discutir los procedimientos se reunirá este jueves (06 de mayo); También estará presente Salvador Guido. Se debe volver a capacitar a las personas sobre cómo utilizar el equipo. Se publicará y archivará una lista de las personas que reciben capacitación y que obtienen permisos.

El otro tema discutido fue el establecimiento de una forma simplificada de obtener los ingresos del día. Al final de las Misas del sábado y del domingo, el dinero debe contarse y colocarse en bolsas separadas, debidamente etiquetadas; cada bolsa debe incluir una nota que indique para qué sirve el dinero. Rita también necesita saber quién tiene permisos y quién manejará el dinero.

La pregunta es: ¿con qué frecuencia queremos hacer esto y durante cuánto tiempo?

Angie dijo que su grupo no quiere hacer esto porque es demasiado complicado. El Padre Dave dijo que se había programado una reunión para el jueves; se discutirá una explicación de las controversias.

Carole pidió que se le enviaran los permisos para poder mantenerlos archivados. Necesita una lista de operadores de alimentos con permisos que indiquen si son por 1 o 2 años.

El siguiente tema discutido fue la necesidad de Maestros de Educación Religiosa para las clases de la Sagrada Comunión y Confirmación. Mariana mencionó que, el día 28, habrá una reunión de maestros y también de amigos para acompañar a la maestra; con suerte, eso interesará a otras personas a unirse al programa.

Tim le pidió a Mariana que le enviara la información sobre sus necesidades para que pudiera publicarla en Flocknotes.

El Padre preguntó acerca de los maestros de habla hispana y siguió una discusión. Jane les recordó a todos que los niños viven y se enfrentan a un entorno inglés; necesitan poder explicar su religión en inglés, especialmente en nuestra sociedad mormona predominante en la que a sus hijos se les enseña a ser misioneros de su religión; nuestros niños necesitan poder explicar su religión en inglés si surgen temas religiosos.

El Padre dijo que tenemos que orar y actuar. Necesitamos planificar la contratación de más profesores de inglés; de lo contrario, nuestros niños serán entrenados solo en español. ¿Queremos que un grupo de maestros invite a otros a convertirse en maestros? Quizás podríamos pedir ideas a la diócesis y verificar con otras diócesis, incluida Las Vegas, cómo manejan la situación bilingüe. Quizás deberíamos crear un comité para tratar o explorar este tema.

Sheila señaló que los de habla inglesa y de español deben trabajar juntos.

Luego, Juan tradujo la discusión para los invitados de habla hispana a la reunión.

Carole sugirió imprimir un volante por separado en el que se formaría y ejecutaría un plan. Mariana podría desglosar la descripción de cada clase. Quizás la clase de confirmación podrían ser asistentes, mentores o acompañantes para aquellos en los grados 1, 2 y 3.

Sharon sugirió imprimir un horario de los días y horarios de las clases.

En la próxima reunión del consejo, se podría formar un comité para trabajar en la logística y las ideas.

El consejo discutió una encuesta parroquial que describe los diversos grupos en la parroquia junto con un cuestionario preguntando a la gente en qué podrían estar interesados. Carole preguntó cómo haríamos llegar esto a todos? ¿En el sitio web? ¿En un boletín ampliado?

Carole mencionó que recibió una llamada de un nuevo feligrés que deseaba formar un “Club social para solteros” o “Conocer a personas mayores” en nuestra parroquia. Este grupo se reunirá en algún momento de junio.

El Padre preguntó si deberíamos considerar una meta inmediata para obtener un formulario que describa varios grupos parroquiales en nuestro sitio web y luego seguir con un formulario de registro en el boletín, pero no necesariamente todas las semanas. Podríamos incluir informes y descripciones de los diferentes grupos de la parroquia.

Sharon mencionó que Bonnie Arndt estaba preparando un artículo sobre los chales de oración.

Surgieron preguntas sobre Flocknotes. Tim está trabajando en las ediciones de las hojas de registro y un volante, tratando de reducir 2 o 3 hojas a 1 hoja. Pregunta: ¿Necesitamos que la gente haga anuncios sobre Flocknotes en la Misa?

El objetivo del Padre Dave: unir a todos los feligreses, a todos los grupos: Caballeros de Colón, CERS, y los demás grupos en un solo lugar.

La próxima reunión del consejo está programada para el lunes 14 de junio a las 6:00 pm. Los temas de la agenda incluyen: formación de subcomités de educación religiosa; informe sobre encuestas; informe sobre Flocknotes; informe sobre ventas de alimentos / reunión de cocina.

El Padre Dave cerró la reunión con una oración.

Respetuosamente,

Jane H. Mruczek